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Headteacher’s Update: 

 

 

Some updates from Year 6: 

 

Sports news: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Dear families, 

We have had a busy week at The Russell with competitions, workshops and lots of hard work! 

A big congratulations to Liliana in Reception, Mia in Year Two, Frank in Year Five and Ben in Year Six for creating the winning entries 

for the PTA Christmas Fair poster competition. And thank you to everyone who created one. The entries were creative, colourful 

and informative – just as a poster should be! The PTA have been very busy putting everything together for our fair next week so 

please do come along on Friday 6th December, 3.30pm in the school hall. 

The cold weather is starting to set in so thank you for sending your children into school wrapped up and ready. I know the cold, 

dark mornings can be tricky but please do ensure you get your children into school on time. There are some mornings when the 

member of staff who is on duty has to stand outside for over half an hour, due to children arriving late. Not only is this challenging 

due to the weather, but it impacts on the running of the school. Gates have to be locked at 8.50. That means that adults need to 

be out of the playground by this time. Thank you for supporting us with this. 

As we move into the festive season, children may come home with words, songs or pieces of music to practise. Please do ask them 

about what they are doing and encourage them to practise! It’s a very exciting time of the year – oh yes it is! 

I know I shared information regarding keeping children safe online in the last newsletter and I am going to keep it on this week’s 

edition as well. It is such an important and sometimes challenging issue for parents and carers to manage. As a parent of teenagers, 

it is an issue that I am all too familiar with so I really do appreciate the challenges it presents to families.  

 

Wishing you a restful weekend and thank you to all families for your support, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Laura Brooks 
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Keeping children safe online 
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Nursery and Reception 
The children in EYFS have started daily tooth-brushing which they are loving.  They have been learning good 
habits and cleaning their teeth with their friends each morning! As well as looking at changes in the seasons as 
we move from autumn to winter, we have also been busy learning about hedgehogs, bats and hibernating 
animals.  Last week we built a hedgehog house, made hedgehogs from leaves and learned all about why they 
hibernate.  This week we have bats hanging around the classroom and we have been practising our gross 
motor skills trying to hang upside down on the climbing frames like bats!  We have also been trying hard to 
recognise our names. 
 

 

                           
 

 
                                                                                        

This week, Reception's book of the week is The Boy and the Bear by Tracey Corderoy (Author), Sarah Massini 

(Illustrator). The book is about a boy who is lonely and wants a best friend to play with. One day a paper boat 

appears with a message saying boo! Children made some guesses about who it could be and we were certain 

it was the shy bear, someone who also wanted a friend. We talked about friendships, what makes a good 

friend and how we can make new connections in the class, as well as maintaining the friendships we already 

have. We also had a go at making our own boats in the craft area using recycled materials, planning them first 

and deciding what objects we might need and how many  before starting the making process. Next week we 

will be testing them to see if they will float in our water tray, fingers crossed. 

Year 1 
Year 1 have been reading the book Beegu - who is very lonely and lost. This week we have been discovering 

what makes a good friend and how we can be a good friend. We are now busy trying to make a best friend for 

Beegu so that he doesn't feel so lonely. In Maths, we have started our new unit about shapes and the children 

have thoroughly enjoyed manipulating different shapes.  It is a big week for Year 1 as many children have read 

50 times at home and will be receiving their certificate on Monday! Congratulations and a big thank you to 

parents and carers for their support with home learning! A small reminder that children are expected to read 

their phonics book to an adult five times a week. Thank you again for your support with this!                             
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Year 2 
We have been busy in Year 2 making collages from items collected from Richmond Park. This has also fed into our 

English theme of the local area, where the children made persuasive posters to encourage people to visit!                                                                                            

 

Year 3 
Wow! We have had a wonderful fortnight of learning. The class have engaged in designing their own adventure-based 

narratives, showcasing their storytelling. In maths, I have loved watching the children gaining confidence in adding and 

subtracting, particularly when it involves crossing the hundreds boundary. As we move towards winter, please 

remember to ensure that your child comes to school equipped with coats and jumpers, as the weather has noticeably 

turned colder. Furthermore, I would like to remind you that if your child is speaking in the upcoming Christmas play, it 

would be beneficial for them to practise their lines at home. Songs for the play will also be made available on Google 

Classroom. Have a lovely weekend! 

Year 4 
What an amazing last two weeks Year 4 have had! We’ve had loads of fun using all of our learning about the Amazon 

Rainforest to create a beautiful display that the children feel very proud of! Year 4 have also shown so much enthusiasm 

for our new maths topic, perimeter, using their knowledge of shape, repeated addition and multiplication to problem 

solve. We’ll be finishing the week with an exciting Anglo-Saxon workshop on Friday afternoon, which will consolidate our 

learning from last half term!                                                                                              

Year  5 
Thank you to all those who were able to make the Year 5 Sayers Croft assembly and recent Book Look. We hope you 

enjoyed watching the collaborative representation, showcasing the skills and adventures, experienced during the 

wonderful Sayers Croft trip! The children were very excited to show off all their hard work during the Book Look and I 

hope you were able to see some of the excellent pieces of work that they are proud of. We have finished writing our 

‘formal’ thank you letters to Sayers Croft and have been writing to Year 4 (informally), to tell them all about it, reflecting 

on our journey and the experiences encountered. It is fitting, with the change of weather, that in maths we have been 

working with negative numbers. We have been calculating and plotting co-ordinates in the first 2 quadrants. We look 

forward to welcoming the Space Dome in a couple of weeks and continuing our fabulous Space adventure. 
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Year  6 
This fortnight we have been able to use all our subject knowledge to support our writing in a variety of subjects. We 

have been learning about Charles Darwin and his contributions to the theory of evolution. We have completed a 

biography on him and researched further information on inheritance and adaptations.  In geography we are learning 

about biomes and we have used this learning as a stimulus for our art lessons. Finally, the Year Six football teams should 

be very pleased with their efforts in both their matches this term!  

 

Sporting News 
 

Football matches 
Monday 18th Nov 
Boys Football v Meadlands 
Meadlands 1-1 The Russell 
 
A competitive match ended in a draw despite partly due to the failing light! 
 
Tuesday 19th Nov 
Girls Football v Meadlands 
Meadlands 5- 1 The Russell 
 
The girls played with determination and skill against some tall strong opposition.  We are improving and 
learning every game. 
 
Well done to all the children who took part! 
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A Musical Treat! 
Experience Clement Clarke Moore’s timeless Christmas classic, ‘Twas The Night Before Christmas, like 
never before. 
 
Immerse yourself in the wonder and excitement of this festive favourite, reimagined with captivating 
music as renowned children’s narrator, Alexander Campbell, breathes fresh life into the iconic poem.   
 
The performance will be followed by a lively selection of beloved Christmas carols, inviting everyone 
to sing along and revel in the festive spirit. Ticket link below: 
 

www.bit.ly/HamTwas 

Ham, St Richards Church on 21st December at 3pm and 7pm 

 

 

 

http://www.bit.ly/HamTwas
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NOTICEBOARD 

 

 
 

 

 Breakfast Club 

 
Upcoming dates 

  
 
 
Breakfast Club is available from 7.45am – 8.30am. Please 
book online with ScoPay AT LEAST 4 days prior to the 
session/s required. 
 
 
Active Club is also available from 3.15pm to 6.00pm. 
Please contact Active Club directly. 

 
 

Both are such a valuable resource for the school – please 
use them! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6.12.24 
 

Hanukkah assembly 
Winter Fair 3.30pm in school hall 
 

11.12.24 
 

Yrs 1-6 Panto trip 
 

13.12.24 
 

School Christmas Lunch 
 

17.12.14 
 

Yrs 4-6 Carol festival at St Peter’s Church am 
 

 

18.12.24 
Nursery and Reception singalong am 
Yr 1-3 Winter Production am 

 

19.12.24 
 

Yr 1-3 Winter production pm 
 

20.12.24 
 

Class parties 
Early closure for end of term – 1.45 
 

 

7.1.25 
 

Tuesday – children return to school 
 

 


